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LYNCHBURG REGION AACA 
MEETING MINUTES:  July 22, 2019 

 

President Charles Thaxton called 
meeting to order about 6:25pm. He 
asked members to stand and have the 
Pledge of Allegiance and to observe a 
moment of silence. 

There were no guests or new members. 

Liz Williams reported that Otto Vallastro 
had been in the hospital but was present 
at tonight’s meeting. 

Secretary’s report for June, 2019 was 
voted on and accepted as published in 
the H&S and on-line. 

Treasurer’s report was given by Ron 
Blalock and accepted by vote from 
members present.  President Charles 
asked if any of the members had any 
suggestions as to where to send 
donation(s) if Club is dissolved at end of 
this year.  There were no suggestions 
from the floor. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

Tony Simmons contacted Charles to 
inform the club that he has taken 
positions in the Corvette Club.  Tony 
stated the duties with these positions 
would preclude his continuing with the 
Lynchburg Region AACA after the end 
of this year.  

 

                                  
This also includes not being able to fulfill 
duties with the H&S after December this 
year. Charles thanked Tony for all of his 
help and said he personally hated to see 
Marianne and Tony leave the club. 

               

John and Shanna Kenney have moved 
and are settled in a house south of 
Charlotte, NC. 

Helen and Bernie Davis announced they 
are almost ready to move to Ohio.  

We are certainly saddened that these 
four members have left the state. 
Charles said he hoped they will enjoy 
their opportunities and adventures. 

 

 

                        

JULY ACTIVITIES: 

July 27 from 10:00 to 3:00pm there will 
be a Car Show at the James River 
Visitors Center on the Parkway.  Go thru 
Big Island on 501 North and exit for the 
Parkway. Take a right on Parkway and 
the Center is on your right. Bring a light 
lunch or snack and drinks because there 
is no food at the Center. 

 

                                           

 



AUGUST ACTIVITIES: 

There was some discussion about going 
on a tour of Reggie’s shop, Dr. 
Blackburn’s, Kyle Hayden’s and Wallace 
Arthur’s car collection This has not been 
able to be put together, as of this time, 
so the tours have been postponed.  
(Wallace Arthur has sold all of his cars).  
We may reschedule for a later date. 

Boonsboro UMC will hold their annual 
car show on Saturday August 17th from 
10 to 3 pm.  Plan to arrive early so we 
can group and set up our cars together. 
The church usually has homemade ice 
cream, hot dogs, and maybe 
hamburgers. Church is right on 
Boonsboro Road and is easy to find. 

THERE WAS NO OLD BUSINESS: 

 

 There was some discussion about goin                                

OTHER BUSINESS: 

The Thaxton’s took Charles’ 1938 
Packard to Roanoke’s Motor City 
Madness car show. There were 400+/- 
cars, hot rods, motorcycles, vendors 
and food trucks present. It was an 
interesting event. Lots of The Thaxton’s took Charles’ 1938 Pac                           
people who asked questions about the 
vehicles parked on Roanoke’s 
downtown streets.  But HOT !! 

Charles Thaxton and AACA 
winner Robbie Williams were extended 
invitations to have one of their vehicles 

(Packard and Studebaker) at the 
Virginia Festival of the Wheel 
Concourse in Charlottesville on Sunday, 
September 1st.  It will be held at the 
Boars Head Inn and Resort. This is an 
honor for our club to present two 
vehicles at this Concourse. 

50/50 Drawing & Adjournment. 

             

 

                                  

                                

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  


